Who's There and Where



MISS CAMPBELL HERE FOR VOCA-TIONAL COURSE

Miss Mable Campbell, a former graduate of Iowa State who is now with the federal board for vocational education was in Ames during the first summer session and took up special problems for state supervisors and teacher trainers at the home economics vocational conference. Previous to her work with the federal board, Miss Campbell was state supervisor of home economics in Colorado and was later in charge of teacher training in the University of Kentucky. Dean Richardson who was chief of the home economics service of the federal board before coming to Iowa State chose Miss Campbell after looking all over the country for the woman for the position

AN AMES JOURNALIST

Leonore Dunningan, an Ames graduate, is associate editor of the home department of the "Farmer's Wife," published in St. Paul, Minnesota. Miss Dunningan travels about gaining the viewpoint of women in various parts of the country, meeting and talking with them as well as delivering lectures.

NEWS FROM MARIE VAN CLEVE

Marie Van Cleve, who graduated in March and was house manager at the Knoll last spring, is teaching this year in the Shenandoah consolidated school. She will manage the high school cafeteria and be Y. W. C. A. advisor for the physical education club. She writes that she is a member of the American Association of University Women there.

ACTING DEAN OF WOMEN

Mrs. E. W. Stanton is acting dean of women at Iowa State this year. She is temporarily filling the vacancy left by Miss Hazel Harwood who was married in August to Dr. H. E. Bemis of the veterinary department.

TEACHES ART AT M. A. C.

Josephine Plattenburg, a graduate of the class of '22. is one of the new members of the faculty staff of Michigan Agricultural college, where she is teaching art. Miss Plattenburg, or "Jo," as she was familiarly known on our campus, studied last year at Columbia university where she obtained her master's degree.

Mildred Elder, '22, a clothing expert from the extension department of I. S. C., had charge of the style show at the Iowa state fair this summer.

Elizabeth McKim, who was an instructor in Chemistry last year is taking advanced work in food chemistry at the university of Minnesota.

NEW HOME ECONOMICS BUILDING

Mr. Proudfoot, the state architect is now drawing up plans for the new home economics building. The board has appropriated Iowa State college a, half million dollars for the building which it is hoped may be started by fall. The probable location will be between Old Agricultural and Margaret halls to form one of the main divisions of the campus. The old building will still be used for home economics work.

The new home economics building is probably the most needed building on the whole campus. The present building was intended for only 250 students. The enrollment now numbers 1050. Space in eight other college buildings is occupied for home economics laboratories and class rooms. A new building will greatly relieve crowded conditions in other buildings as well as in the home economics building itself.

FORMER HOMEMAKER EDITOR TEACHES

Rose Storm, editor of The Homemaker last year has accepted a position as home economics teacher in the Guthrie Center high school for the coming year. She spent a few weeks in Ames this summer and even tho graduated helped with some of the editorial work connected with The Homemaker.

MARIE HALL RETURNS TO AMES

Marie Hall '20 has accepted a position as clothing specialist in the extension department at Iowa State college. She will have her headquarters in Ames next year. After Marie graduated she spent a year in Chicago designing at Madame Hose's Shop and since then has been teaching home economics at her home in Shell Rock.

TEACHING FELLOWSHIPS

Ruth Pohlman '22 has secured the teaching fellowship in the food's department of the home economics division and will do work for her master's degree next year here at Ames.

Phoebe Mentzer '23 was given the teaching fellowship in the zoology department and will work for her M. S. degree taking the place of Marjorie Cunningham '22 who is going to take a four months' training course in dietetics at the Massachusetts General Hospital, Boston, Massachusetts. Miss Cunningham will receive her M. S. degree at the end of the second summer session.

Mary Statler Reynolds '14 is teaching and taking graduate work at the University of Wisconsin. She will receive her master's degree this fall.

SUMMER WEDDINGS

Quick-Weatherill

At the Little Brown Church at Nashua, Iowa, occurred the wedding July 14, of Marcella Quick and Orrin Weatherill, Marcella was a home economics student at Ames last year and has been teaching this past year. Mr. and Mrs. Weatherill are living at Trenton, Mo.

Jeanette Schleiter and Mary Wamberg Have Double Wedding

On July 19 at the Schleiter home in Ames Jeanette Schleiter and Mr. Henry Schroeder and Mary Wamberg and Mr. Erven L. Moser were married. The two brides, who graduated in '22 have been teaching home economics the past year. Mr. Schroeder is county agent with headquarters at Marian, Ind., where he and Mrs. Schroeder will live. Mr. Moser is county agent at Fairfield, Iowa.

AT SCHOOL IN BOSTON

Louise Herman, H. Ec., ex '23, is attending the Boston School of Fine Arts and Crafts in Boston, where she is specializing in modeling and sculpturing.

Muriel Orr, '23, is teaching at Garden Grove, Iowa.

Lyrel Johnston is teaching in the grades at Columbus City, Iowa.

Margaret Sarazine is teaching clothing and foods at Ida Grove, Iowa.

Bertha Wheeler, '23, acepted a position as teacher in the high school at Traer, Iowa.

Miss Caroline Kriege '16 is now the home demonstration agent for Story county.

On August 23, Anne Mundt was married to Robert Gilmore. They are at home in Chicago.

Ardis Petigrew and Marie Muirhead are engaged in social welfare work in Chicago

Mildred Dodds '19 has accepted a position as home economics teacher in Seattle, Wash., for the coming year.

Marie Salomon, '22, and Dewey Termohlen, '24, were married September 17. They are living in the Cranford apartments in Ames.

Margaret Graham, ex '23, was married to Arthur Walters, August 30, in Audubon, Iowa. They are living in Waukon, where "Deac" is caoch in the junior college.